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Interview Notes: 

1. Doug’s parents are getting their return prepared at the same time by another 
preparer who tells you that they would get no benefit from claiming Doug as a 
dependent; therefore, they are not claiming him on their return. 

2. Doug is a full-time junior in the marketing program at Rutgers University.  His 
parents provided more than half of his support for the year. 

3. Doug received a $13 income tax refund in 2011 for his 2010 NJ income taxes.  He 
did not bring any prior year tax information and does not know if he itemized 
deductions on his 2010 federal return. 

4. Doug has always been an avid photographer.  This year he started charging for his 
services and earned $4,000 (all paid via cash or checks) providing photographic 
services for weddings and for various local businesses.  His expenses associated 
with this service were: 

a. New camera ...............................................................$700 
b. New lenses ................................................................$500 
c. Photo paper and blank DVDs ....................................$200 

5. Doug bought a used car ($10,700 including NJ sales tax) in May which he also 
uses for his photographic service.  He has written records showing 1,000 business 
miles (800 during June plus 200 during July and August) .  He also shows 12,000 
non-business miles. His car was used for this business starting on June 1st, 2011.  
He has no other car available and the car is available for personal use. 

6. Doug received $15 for service on a jury in 2011. 

7. Doug decided to have some major dental work done which was not covered by 
insurance – the total bill for this was $4,000. 

8. Doug contributed $2,600 to his church according to the printed record from the 
church. 

9. Doug put in 100 hours and drove 1,000 miles working for a local volunteer tax 
assistance program.  He was not paid or reimbursed for his time or mileage. 

10. Doug does want to contribute to the NJ Gubernatorial Election fund. 

11. When asked about NJ Use Tax, Doug said he purchased the camera and lenses 
he used for photographic work online, but was not charged sales tax.  He also 
bought $487 of other items online for which he was not charged sales tax. 

12. Doug’s share of the rent on the apartment he shares with 3 other students was 
$400 per month (paid by his parents). 

13. Any payment or refund for NJ will be by check. 
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Documents: 
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